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 NOVEMBER 2015 MEETING
Minute of the Meeting held at 1900 hours on Wednesday 3 November 2015, in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School.

Present
Dr Alistair Crozier, Parent Member, Chair

Mr Kenny Lee, Parent Member, Vice Chair

Mrs Averil Anderson, Parent Member
Mrs Gwen Farquharson, Parent Member

Mrs Shona Geekie, Parent Member

Mrs Gail McBride, Parent Member

Mrs Sarah McFarlane, Parent Member
Mrs Linda Oliphant, Parent Member
Mrs Amanda Robertson, Parent Member

Mrs Rebecca Taylor, Parent Member
Apologies
Mrs Fiona Morgan, Parent Member/Treasurer

Mrs Dorothy Wilson, Parent Member

In Attendance
Mr Donald Currie, Head Teacher, Adviser to Parent Council

Miss Rebecca Cook, School Captain

Miss Stephanie Sturrock, School Captain

Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary

Dr A Crozier in the Chair
	043/15
MINUTE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF 3 SEPTEMBER 2015
The Minute of the Annual General Meeting held on 3 September 2015 was checked for accuracy, and would be submitted at the 2016 AGM for adoption.
044/15
MINUTE OF GENERAL MEETING OF 3 SEPTEMBER 2015
The Minute of the General Meeting held on 3 September 2015 was read and approved.

045/15
ACTION POINTS UPDATE

Noted.
046/15
MATTERS ARISING

a) Parent Council information on website
Mr D Currie reported upon difficulty over posting information on behalf of the Parent Council on the website which was outwith the control of the school. He speculated that CHS may have to follow the lead of Monifieth High School that had established its own website.
b) Confusius Hub
Mr D Currie advised upon the Manadrin language speaking member of staff having secured a post in Kilmarnock, and of consequent attempts by her to engage a successor, as the process was dependent on a Mandarin speaker being in situ. A classroom assistant was available, but there was a stipulation that the tutor should be a qualified teacher.
He would advise of progress in developments arose.
047/15
REPORT BY SCHOOL CAPTAINS
Misses R Cook and S Sturruck reported upon the success of forming pupil councils, members of which were keen to engage in learner/teacher roles as a method of self-development.
The prefect teams of 7 or 8 individuals were fully functional, and duties had commenced with lending assistance at parent evenings.

Mr D Currie advised that the prefect system would be established earlier in the session in future years as the protocol had proved to be successful.

It was intended to participate at the Carnoustie Remembrance Day event by assisting with wreath laying and marshalling. 

048/15
REPORT ON CARNOUSTIE ACHIEVERS 2015
Mr K Lee reported upon the process having been very positive, with good feedback received.
However, there was less time for preparation owing to the event having been held within two weeks of the end of the October holidays. The musicians had cancelled within three days of the event.

It involved more effort to locate former pupils to assist, who performed well.

Cognisance was taken of one participant not being included, whilst another was mentioned twice, in the presentation, certain names appeared in the national rather than the international section, and a minor problem occurred during the award by the Provost.

Action would be taken to avoid recurrence.
An article had appeared in the Courier, and was expected to appear in the Guide and Gazette.
Mrs S McFarlane considered that the 45 - minute event did not afford enough time to reflect upon the achievements.

Miss R Cook advised that none of the captains could attend, but had delegated the duties to substitutes. However, there appeared to be some confusion over the duties on the night concerned. A suggestion was made that the event should be held on the following Monday to allow more time for preparation.
Mr K Lee reported upon S3 being the best represented, but some recipients had not attended. It was considered that the introductory letter should advise that attendance at the ceremony was optional.

In conjunction with Mr M Finlayson, Dr A Crozier and Mrs F Morgan would arrange for a journal entry for the Parent Council to meet the expenditure on printing and badges.

049/15
EXAMINATION RESULTS
In response to an e-mail query received from Mrs G McBride, Mr D Currie provided a presentation on recent examination results.
In summary, he described “Insights”, an analysis tool, and also comparative statistics of how pupils had performed between S1 and S3. Comparison could be displayed year on year, if required.

He continued by displaying comparison between 2014 and 2015 results, the noteworthy subjects being Art, Computing, Geography, Health and Technology, Hospitality, Music, and PE. 

Science, and Mathematics were less impressive and had consequently been the subject of an improvement focus.
He displayed MIDYIS baseline data year profiles from 2006 to 2016, which indicated that Mathematics results were not particularly good, information that had been shared with Primary schools in the cluster.

He also advised of receipt of value added data which indicated progress.

He continued that there was no comparative data among schools, and described comparators for “like for like “groupings.
He displayed targets for 2016 compared to 2014 and 2015, and statistical differences, as follows:
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Priorities for the current session were:
a) Whole school focus on learning and teaching

b) Year-head tracking – senior phase

c) CG class by class tracking

d) Curriculum design for session 2016/17.

A brief questions and answers session followed, concluded by Dr A Crozier thanking Mr D Currie for a most impressive presentation.
050/15
UNIFORM PROPOSALS
Mr D Currie reported upon a letter having been issued to parents encouraging the wearing of blazers by pupils.
The current incidence was 90%, 70%, and 60% for S1, S2, and other years, respectively.

 The wearing of shirts had declined slightly among S6, and, overall, was not as high an incidence as the wearing of blazers.

However, it was noted that good progress was being made, and therefore it was agreed to discontinue this subject as an agenda item.
051/15
MUSIC TUTOR DEVELOPMENTS

Dr A Crozier would ask for this issue to be included as an agenda item for the next Parental Representative meeting in light of no further information having been received.
052/15
HEAD TEACHER REPORT
In his report, Mr D Currie focussed upon the School Improvement Plan which contained three sections, on which he expounded, namely:
a) Looking to the future – required more support

b) Learning and Teaching

c) Data usage

S5 pupils had participated in buddy training, and there was an emphasis on community promotion, reciprocation with Spanish children, Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme participation, and rugby coaching.

A number of parents had attended a 2020 Vision Evening, which advised upon concentrating upon achieving the highest possible level of attainment, being confident, resilient, and adaptable in order to cope with the world after school, and securing a sustained positive future.  
He advised that the school roll would reduce to approximately 700 in the near future, but would rise thereafter, thereby creating a necessity to ensure that the teaching complement was maintained.
053/15
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Correspondence received since the previous meeting was noted.

054/15
PARENTAL REPRESENTATIVE MEETING

Dr A Crozier reported upon having attended the recent Parental Representative Meeting.
Discussion had been held on attainment and focus.

The timetable for the proposed 33 period week was described as a submission to the November Council meeting for approval, with the intention of implementation at the commencement of the 2017/10 Session. Details of the proposal were accessible via the Council website.
The incidence of Parental Representative meetings would be increased to four per session, two of which would be joint meetings with representatives of Primary schools.
He invited members to submit proposed agenda items to him.

055/15 FALSE FIRE ALARMS
In response to a query over recent apparently false fire alarms, Mr D Currie advised that one had been a drill, two had been accidental involving a deodorant and steam, and two had been malicious, with subsequent investigations to identify the culprits.
056/15
VIOLENT BEHAVIOUR
Asked to comment on occurrence of violent behaviour, Mr D Currie reported upon one instance of assault, the reason being unknown, which was the subject of Police and Social Work involvement, and had resulted in the pupil being suspended.
Referring to the above two items, Mr D Currie reminded the members that they could raise any concerns with the school, rather than await a Parent Council meeting.

057/15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged to be held in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School, on Wednesday 3 February 2016 at 1900 hours.
Malcolm J B Finlayson

CHSPC
15 December 2015
	ACTION
MF

DC

AC/FM/MF

MF
AC

All




1
4

